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INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION 
MINUTES 

Special Meeting of October 3, 2019 at 9:00 a.m. 
Health Conference Room, Newtown Municipal Center 

3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT 
 
These Minutes are subject to Approval by the Inland Wetlands Commission  
 
Present:  Sharon Salling, Mike McCabe, Vanessa Villamil, Craig Ferris 
 
Absent:   Kristen Hammar, Suzanne Guidera, Kendall Horch 
 
Staff Present:  Steve Maguire, Senior Land Use Enforcement Officer, Stephen Hnatuk, Land Use Officer 
and Dawn Fried, Clerk 
 
Ms. Salling opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES for the Regular Meeting on September 25, 2019 

Under “Pending Application” Page 1 paragraph 2 change “pervious” to “impervious”, Page 2 paragraph 

1 change “convenient” to “convenience”, Page 2 paragraph 6 change “Ms. Guidera” to “Ms. Salling”, 

Page 2 paragraph 9 change “they” to “the basins”, Page 2 paragraph 10 change “perk” to “perc”,  Page 

2 paragraph 11 change “6-ft” to “6 ft.”.   Mr. McCabe moved to accept the amended minutes from 

September 25, 2019.  Ms. Villamil seconded.  All in favor.   

ACCEPTANCE OF APPLICATIONS 

Application IW #18-01 (Modification) by Michael Burton, property located at  
10-22 Washington Ave., for construction of six buildings and associated parking, drainage and utilities.   
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Ms. Salling noted that Mr. Gorosko from The Bee contacted her regarding not being able to hear the 
applicant clearly at the last IWC meeting.  The Commission discussed different ways for the public to 
hear more clearly.  Some suggestions discussed were contact IT for an additional microphone, 
announce to the public prior to the start of meeting that if they cannot hear to please let the 
Commission know, and offer the public the opportunity to move their seat closer to the applicant. 
 
Ms. Fried noted that the CACIWC registration form was sent to the Commission.  Ms. Salling spoke 
again about the value of attending the meetings.  Ms. Fried will send out a reminder closer to the date. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
With no additional business, Mr. McCabe moved to adjourn.  Mr. Ferris seconded. All in favor.   
The meeting of October 3, 2019 was adjourned at 9:15 am. 
Respectfully Submitted, Dawn Fried. 


